
Chandler Heights Citrus Irrigation District 

PO Box 9038 

Chandler Heights AZ 85127 

Office   480.988.2731 

Fax  480.988.4015 

chcid@chcid.org 

Office Hours – Monday through Friday 9am -5pm 

 
 

A public meeting of the Chandler Heights Citrus Irrigation District was convened on Wednesday 

February 1, 2012 at 26651 S Valencia.  Directors Joe Overton, Elizabeth Fulghum, Fred Clare, 

Recording Secretary Jaci Pietrzak, Field Operations Manager Alfonso Garcia, were in 

attendance.  Residents from the public in attendance were Chris and Nancy Pickett, Vincent 

Pastorino, Trish and Chuck (Lot 21 Brekenwood), Ella O’Neil, Ronald Columbu, Richard Scott, 

Scott McMillan, Raymond and Maria Trejo, Jeni Martin (GAGRD), Candi Cox, Cindy Johnson, 

Mitch Basefskey, Roger Melson, Scott Denning, Tom Schaffer, Scott Miller (APWR), Donna 

Marble, Reinier De Ruiter, Karl Wilkerson, Kimalee Cole, Brad Edens, Geye Rose, Jose M., 

Doclee Marly, Dave Sobeck, DixiKenzie, Ward MocKinzie, John P Scremin, John E Scremin, 

Cliff Neal (CAGRD). 

 

 

Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance 
� The meeting was called to order on February 1, 2012 at 7:00pm. 

Call to the public 
� No one spoke during the call to the public 

 

Old Business 

� January 2012 minutes were read and approved. 

 

New Business 

� Many members from Brekenwood and H Bar H attended the meeting to discuss their 

water usage reported and the taxes they are being charged.  Members from the Towon of 

Gilbert, CAGRD, and APWR were there as well to aid in discussing concerns and 

answering questions.  After much discussion, CHCID agreed to do three things to help 

the members of Brekenwood and H Bar H with their concerns: 

1. CHCID will put a flow meter close to Brekenwood and H Bar H and read it for 10 cycles.  

After the 10 cycles are read, they will take an average of the cycles and report that water 

usage to the required agencies.  This average will be taken once a year for more accurate 

reporting. 

2. Until the first average from the completed 10 cycles can be taken, CHCID will report a 

water usage of 1300 gal/min to the required agencies for all Brekenwood  and H Bar H 

residents. 

3. CHCID will work with CAGRD on M&I water for getting CAP water 

 

Adjournment 

� Elizabeth Fulghum moved to adjourn the meeting 



� Fred Clare second the motion 

� The meeting was adjourned at 8:35pm 
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